## Colton City Council Meeting June 8, 2020

The Colton City Council met via teleconference for the regular meeting on Monday, June 8, 2020. Mayor Lehman called the meeting to order at 6:30 with the following members present for roll call: Nesheim, Amundson, Bunde, Jensen, Jeff Pedersen and Sehr. Both Madison and Jerrit Pedersen were present for city personnel.

A motion was made by Nesheim and seconded by Jensen to approve the minutes for both the regular meeting held on May 13, 2020 and the special meeting held on May 26, 2020. With a roll call the motion passed with all members voting aye.

## **Department Reports:**

Fire Department – Chief Randby gave the fire/EMT report for the month of May. Chief Randby asked the council to consider adding Kayden Egger to the department roster as a Jr. Fire Fighter. Nesheim made a motion to add Egger to the roster. The motion was seconded by Bunde, with a roll call vote all members voted aye.

Park and Recreation – Bunde requested to revisit the opening of the pool for the 2020 season. After much discussion the decision stayed the same as all stood by their original vote. Sehr and Amundson will begin to work with Madison on a summer program they hope to roll out be the end of June.

There was discussion regarding the camper pads for the season. Water will not be tuned on because it would then affect the entire pool area. Inclement weather was also discussed regarding the campsites. There was also discussion reading the camping fee and how the city utilizes it. Madison explained that it goes into the general fund and is used to maintain the current sites, camping is also something that the city has to pay sales tax on throughout the year.

## Public Works - NA

## City Administrator/Municipal Finance Officer –

Madison updated the council with the budget numbers and how the Coronavirus is affecting the city's budget.

Madison has been working on the Text Alert system for the City. The hope is to have in place by August.

Madison will be out of the office June 18<sup>th</sup> & 19<sup>th</sup>, as well as June 26<sup>th</sup>. City buildings will also be closed July 3<sup>rd</sup> for the Holiday.

A motion was made by Bunde to approve all claims in the amount of \$413,737.05. The motion was seconded by Jensen. With a roll call vote the motion passed. The claims list is as follows: 941 DEPOSIT \$1,711.06 May deposit; A&B BUSINESS \$114.69 maintenance fee; BADGER \$828.90 service agreement; BANNER \$16,594.35 engineering; BNSF RAIL COMPANY \$750 permit fee; CLASSIC CORNER \$198.26 fuel; COLTON POST OFFICE \$76 rent; CORTRUST BANK \$992.45 credit card payment; DSG \$1186.21; FIRST RATE EXCAVATE INC \$378,445.18 pay request #2 for Glenn Ave project; GEOTEK \$2190 engineering & testing services; GOLDEN WEST \$274.50 phone/fax; KOOPMAN, SHERRY \$75 refund; MADISON, HEATHER \$115.17 concession supplies; MCLEOD'S PRINTING \$221.28 election supplies; MID AMERICAN ENERGY COMPANY \$171.94 natural gas; MINNEHAHA COMMUNITY WATER \$3250 rural water; NEW CENTURY PRESS \$197.60 publishing; RURAL DEVELOPMENT \$1437 loan payment; SD DENR \$310 permits; SD DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH \$135 lab tests; SD ONE CALL \$21 locates; SDRS \$717.76 retirement; SIOUX VALLY ENERGY \$2,475.36 electric; TJz \$594 school

lunch program; VERIZON \$34.26 cell phone; WATKINS, LARRY \$445.08 water bill over payment; WW GRAINGER \$175 payement repair patch.

Weston Blasius updated the council with Glenn Ave construction project. Currently we are still waiting on permits from BNSF to cross the RR on 2<sup>nd</sup> St. First Rate will begin to place service lines in the coming weeks.

Pay request #2 for the Glenn Ave project was presented to the council in the amount of \$378,445.18. Bunde made a motion to sign and pay, it was seconded by Sehr. A roll call vote was taken, the motion passed will all voting aye.

A bid from First Rate to clean out the 2<sup>nd</sup> St drainage channel was presented to the council. The bid total was for \$3,625.00. A motion was made by Amundson to move forward, it was seconded by Jensen. A roll call vote was take and passed with all members voting aye.

There was decision regarding golf carts driving around in city limits. The council would like to remind everyone that is not against any ordinances however the same rules apply as any motorized vehicle. They must be operated by only a licensed driver and have proof that the golf cart is covered by a policy of liability insurance. The full ordinance can be read at <a href="https://www.coltonsd.govoffice3.com">www.coltonsd.govoffice3.com</a>, Chapter 7.09 - Golf Carts.

The city will canvass the election on June 25<sup>th</sup> at 5pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm with a motion and a second.

Heather Madison
City Administrator
Published 1 time at the total approximate cost of